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The Militiaman 
March 2017 

 
Newsletter of the Senior Regiment of the Reserve Army 

 
 

A warm welcome to the March 17 edition of the regimental newsletter 
covering a snapshot of the activity and achievements of the last six 
months. The Regiment remains in fine form and is looking forward to 
another busy year. Key upcoming activity includes: 
 
- Marking the 40th anniversary of the Duke of Gloucester as our Royal 
Honorary Colonel. 
 
- Ex RESOLUTE CASTLE which will be an 8 week deployment working 
alongside our US colleagues on a series of construction tasks in 
Romania. Each of the Squadrons will rotate through in two week blocks in 
order to allow us to take on and deliver a number of large projects, 
unconstrained by the normal two week camp window. Uptake for places 
has outstripped bed spaces available in the camp so much so that we will 
have double the numbers on camp last year. 
 
- The reformation of 108 (Welsh) Field Squadron (Militia). Formal authority 
is anticipated early next month at which point we shall ramp up to a 

reformation parade in Sep / Oct. We also aspire to regaining the freedom of the city of Swansea. 
 
I have been passed a copy of the original Issue 1 of ñThe Militiamanò, penned during annual camp at Wyke 
Regis in Sept 1971. A copy is enclosed, and I commend it to you.  The then CO, Lt Col Prosser, described 
the newsletter as ña modest attempt at public relationsò and to keep members of the Regiment and itôs 
many friends ñin the pictureò. Despite our drive towards social media as a delivery mechanism, little else 
has changed in the last 46 years! 
 
My aspiration remains that of my predecessors, to build a lively, informative journal capturing and 
distributing the fullest picture of the regiment, its activities and successes in order to inform our soldiers, 
friends and as importantly capture our history for future generations.  As ever, the success of this venture is 
dependent on you the readers to capture the content and submit it to Capt Katy Bristow, our new deputy 
editor. 
 
Yours aye, 
 
Lt Col SM Spencer TD 
Monmouth Castle, March 17 

 
Royal Engineer Army Reserves Conference, Monmouth Castle ï 29 October 2016 

Royal Monmouthshire Royal Engineers (Militia)  
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SUPPORT TO OPERATIONS: 
 
The regiment continues to meet it key requirement; to enable operations through the mobilisation of 
Individual Augmentees (IAs).  With the successful return of all our deployed soldiers from Iraq and Cyprus, 
we currently have no personnel deployed on operations. 

 

¶ Op CATAN ï The UK contribution to the UN peacekeeping mission in Somalia provides an 
opportunity for our reservists to mobilise, albeit in small numbers. We have two SNCOs deploying 
later this year. 
  

¶ Op TRENTON - Reservists from across 8 Engr Bde are deploying over the next 2-3 years in support 
of the UN Mission in South Sudan. These will be arduous tours, and R Mon RE(M) soldiers will have 
opportunities to mobilise a cohort in 2018. 

 

¶ Op FORTIFY - The Regiment is over 108% manned against its Op FORTIFY targets, our aim is to 
continue to increase in size to 125% of its manning liability over the period out to March 2019, some 
525+ soldiers in total. 

 
Of particular note, 100 Fd Sqn now sits at 153% of its manning liability. 225 Fd Sqn is also 
endeavouring to increase in size and is currently sat at a very healthy 109% manning.   
 
As mentioned in my last newsletter our challenge remains with growing manning within RHQ Tp, 
Jersey Field Squadron and generating a much larger cohort of young officers in 225 Fd Sqn. 
 
Our main challenges will be over the coming year will growing manning at RHQ Tp, Jersey Field 
Squadron and generating a much larger cohort of young officers at 225 Sqn. 
 
The Regiment continues to get support from 22, 26 and 35 Engr Regts in the form of Regular 
personnel. In addition we have a Regular second tour Tp Comd posted in to act as a mentor for our 
young officers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             
 

- 

Recruits being put through their 

paces on PT at Vauxhall Camp. 
The recruiting team hard at work 

recruiting for the future. 

The ROSO drumming up some 

business! 
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- SEPTEMBER   - 
 
FIRE IN GREAT CASTLE HOUSE (26 Aug 16). 
 
Catastrophe was averted in late August when an electrical fire was swiftly extinguished in the Regimental 
Administration officer at RHQ.  Mr Mark Nicholas, a civil servant administration officer rapidly extinguished 
a burning light fitting which burst into flames only meters from his desk.  Mr Nicholasô initiative and courage 
saved not only the lives of those working in the building at the time but also the historic structure itself.  On 
behalf of the unit, RFCA (Wales), Cadw and the wider Regimental family I thank Mr Nicholas for his bravery 
and selfless actions to protect others and the historic building of Great Castle House. 
 
DINING CLUB DINNER (4 Sep 16).  
   

The annual Dining Club dinner was held in the Officersô Mess on 
Sat 4 Sep 16.  The Joint Honorary Colonel, Maj Gen Davis CB CBE 
presided.  An enjoyable night was had by both serving and former 
officers and their guests.  The dinner was preceded by the AGM. 
 
 
 
Members Jeremy Smith, Torsten Pope and John Carter enjoying 
welcome drinks. 
 
 

HIGH SHERIFF OF GWENT GARDEN PARTY (3 Sep 16). 
 
Mr Anthony Clay, the new High Sheriff hosted a late summer 
garden party at home. It transpired that his uncle was no other 
than Colonel Henry Clay, who had been Honorary Colonel of the 
Regiment between 1954 and 1972. The High Sheriff presented 
the Regiment with his uncleôs RE pattern sword, pictured here 
with the sword knot long as per Regimental customs. 
 
 
 
CORPS MEMORIAL WEEKEND, CHATHAM (5 - 9 Sep 16).  

 
Corp Memorial Weekend was held in 
Chatham 17-18 Sep 16.  The weekend was 
attended by CO and RSM along with 
former honorary colonel, Maj Gen (Retd) K 
H Cima CB and past members of the 
Regiment including 8X Commander 
Brigadier J Ridge RE and Lt Col Andy 
Windram. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


